
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

Wednesday 25 November  
 

¶ School Banking Day 
 

Thursday 26 November  
 

¶ SRC Fundraiser, Sausage Roll orders 
 

 

Friday 27 November  
 

¶ Year 10 Return all Library & Textbooks 
 

 
 

Monday 30 November 2020 
 

¶ Road Ready 
 

Tuesday 1 December 2020 
 

¶ Road Ready 
 

Wednesday 2 December  
 

¶ Road Ready 

¶ School Banking Day 

 
Thursday 3 December  
 

¶ SRC Fundraiser, Sausage Roll orders 
 

 

Friday 4 December  
 

¶ Last Day for Year 10 

¶ K-9 Return all Library Books 

¶ Yr 9/10 Elective Hyatt Excursion 
 

 
 

Wednesday 9 December 
 

¶ Road Ready 

¶ School Banking ï Last for Year 

 
Thursday 10 December  
 

¶ Year 10 Awards Graduation 
 

 

Friday 11 December  
 

¶ Kindy Nativity Assembly 
 
 

 

Term 4 

Start: Monday, 12th October 2020  

End: Wednesday, 16th December 2020 
 

 
 

Preschool 

8.30am:   Start 

12.00pm: Lunch 

6.00pm:   Finish 

Students are signed in and out by their 

caregiver 
 

Primary School 

8.53am: Primary School bell sounds 

8.55am: Morning Assembly Line-up 

3.00pm: Finish 
 

Secondary School 

8.45am: Start 

3.10pm: Finish 

 
 

 

 

Dear Parents 
 
In preparation for end of year in the library all library 
books are to be returned by; 
 

 
The library will still be open as normal for activities 
and reading but borrowing will not take place. 
 

  

  
Dear Parents/Carers  
  
Road Ready uses a classroom program designed to help young people in the 
ACT to become safer and more competent drivers. It has three main objectives:  
 

¶ to raise awareness of the complexities of safe driving;  

¶ to prepare students for getting a Learner Driver Licence;  

¶ to encourage early learning and the accumulation of as much safe driving 
experience in a variety of conditions while a Learner Driver.  

  
We will be running the Road Ready program again this year for our Year 10 
students and some Year 9 students who are old enough to obtain a 
Learner Licence. The program will be delivered by Mrs Theresa Barry and is 
scheduled for Monday 30th November to Wednesday 2nd December (Term 4 
Week 8). A possible fourth day is scheduled for Thursday 3rd December if 
needed.  
 
To register your child for this program please go to the Skoolbag permissions 
form in the Year 9 & 10 Group. 
  
If you have any questions please contact me at school or 
on Eugene@emmaus.act.edu.au 
  
Regards  
  
Eugene Roodt Secondary Coordinator 
 

 

 

 

mailto:Eugene@emmaus.act.edu.au
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Tickets for this event are available for: 
 

¶ Year 10 Emmaus Graduating Class 

¶ Year 10 Families - Limit 4 Tickets per student 

¶ Emmaus Secondary Staff, Executive Staff, Board Members 

¶ Emmaus Student Representative Council Members (as requested by Mr Leslie) 
 
Light Refreshments will be served during the evening. 
 
As seating numbers are limited please RSVP by no later than Monday 7 December 2020 

Ticket Bookings by RSVP only on Trybooking link https://www.trybooking.com/BMJCV  
 

Who is invited: Kindy parents only  

Dear Kindy Parents 

We are holding an assembly outside in the primary courtyard to align 

with social distancing rules for the Kindy Nativity Assembly on Friday 

11th December at 2pm. Due to COVID restrictions we are only able to 

invite Kindy Parents to attend this assembly. Year 1 and 2 students 

will also be in attendance. Please save the date in your diaries. 

Unfortunately, due to COVID, we will not be able to invite you into the 

classrooms at this time. Thank you for your understanding. 

 

  

 
Tickets for this event are available for: 
  

¶ Year 5 Families - Limit 2 Tickets per student 
Student not included in this count.  
 

¶ Year 3-9 Award Recipient Family Member - Limit 1 Ticket per student 
Students families will be notified the week prior to the Awards Assembly for the purpose of planning.  
 

¶ Emmaus Board Members 

  
Light Refreshments will be served after the Awards Assembly in the Secondary Courtyard for the Year 5 
Graduating class and their parents. 
  

Year 10 

https://www.trybooking.com/BMJCV
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All Students in Years 3-9 are required to wear their Formal Emmaus School Uniform on the day (NO sports 
uniform). 
  
Tickets for seating by RSVP only. Please ensure that you book your tickets by Thursday, 10 December 2020. 

Trybooking Link: https://www.trybooking.com/BMYNS  
 

Note: If the Awards Assembly has to be cancelled due to WET WEATHER or COVID-19 restrictions 
being reinstated at a higher level, we will advise families via Skoolbag notification at the earliest 
possible time. 
 

 

 
 
Dear Year 9 & 10 Parents 
 
Invitations have been sent home with the Year 9 & 10 students for them to 
attend the Emmaus Secondary Graduation Dinner 2020.  
 
Year 10 parents are invited to canapes and soft drinks outside the venue 
from 6pm to 6.30pm and then to take pictures and welcome our students as 
they arrive from 6.30pm onwards. Other drinks can be purchased from the 
bar at Trevinoôs. The evening will conclude at 10pm.  
 
We ask that the Year 10 students arrive from 6.30pm for a 7 oôclock start on Monday the 14th of December.  
 
RSVP by no later than Monday 30 November 2020 

Ticket Bookings by RSVP only on Trybooking link https://www.trybooking.com/BMJAS  

 

Kindy, Year 1, Year 2, Year 3 and Year 4 are celebrating the end of the school year 

by visiting the National Zoo and Aquarium. Kindy and Year 1 will do a self-guided 

tour and Years 2, 3 & 4 will participate in a guided tour. It is essential that all 

students arrive at school on time for a strict 9:05am departure. 

Kindy, Year 1 and Year 2 students are required to bring their 

recess and lunch in a named plastic/ziplock bag. Whiste we 

acknowledge that this is not very waste-wise, it makes transporting 

hundreds of lunches much easier. You might like to consider not 

sending food that can be easily spoiled such as yoghurt or cheese. 

Please also send a named drink bottle as itôs likely to be hot. 

Please do not send their school bag, just themselves, their food, 

their drink bottle and their hat.  

Year 3 and Year 4 students are required to bring their recess and lunch inside their schoolbag. Please also 

send a named drink bottle as itôs likely to be hot. 

  

https://www.trybooking.com/BMYNS
https://www.trybooking.com/BMJAS
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Year 2, Year 3 and Year 4 students are also required to sign an additional indemnity form provided by 

the zoo. This is to allow them to participate in the guided tour and encounter. A hard copy must be handed to 

the front office whilst permission for the excursion is to be done via Skoolbag. 

Students must wear full school uniform including a hat and with sunscreen applied. Any child without a hat 

will be required to purchase one at the front office prior to departure. 

We are asking any children in Kindy and Year 1 with zoo memberships to please indicate this on the 

permission form and bring along the card on the day. 

Parents are welcome to attend and must have their WWVP card with them on the day. Weôre sorry but weôre 

unable to accommodate siblings. There will be a cost (approximately $20) involved for parents. We will 

confirm your attendance and cost prior to the day. 

Students will not be visiting the gift shop so please do not send them with money. 

PERMISSION DUE: Friday 27th November 2020 to your class or Homeroom teachers or via Skoolbag EForm. 

Should you have any questions please email nicole@emmaus.act.edu.au  

1 Catchpole St, Macquarie ACT 2614  

 
TIME:  Please meet inside the Big Splash Jamison Water Park by 8.45am 

(Supervision from 8.30am) 
Program starts at 9am. Pickup at 3pm. 

 

DESTINATION: Big Splash Water Park, 1 Catchpole Street Macquarie 
ACT 2614 
 
STUDENT GROUP: Years 5-9 Emmaus Christian Students 
 
TRANSPORT: Own transport, Parents to drop off & pickup from the Venue please 
 
UNIFORM: Free dress. However, swimmers and a rashie must be worn in the water and appropriate sun safe 
clothing outside the pool. 
 
ITEMS TO BRING: Rashie, swimmers, goggles (optional), towel, dry clothes to change into, COMPULSARY 
water bottle (the bubblers will not be in use because of COVID 19 restrictions) and food for recess and lunch, 
and/or money for the canteen (optional). No devices or personal property is to be taken please. 
 
COST: Entry cost covered by the school. 
 
PERMISSION DUE: Friday 4th December 2020 to your class or Homeroom teachers or via Skoolbag EForm. 
 

Please note: Students are required to complete a swimming proficiency test in order to ensure the safety of all 

our students. This will be conducted by the Big Splash Waterpark lifeguards at the beginning of the day. 

 

Please note: if your child or someone in your family has had a fever greater than 37.5 degrees OR are 

displaying any other symptoms of COVID- 19 in the lead up to the day, we request that your child stay at 

home. 

 

Should you have any questions please email sarat@emmaus.act.edu.au or your childôs homeroom teacher. 

 

  

mailto:nicole@emmaus.act.edu.au
mailto:sarat@emmaus.act.edu.au
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Please place your order via the Skoolbag App link. Orders Close on 

²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΩǎ ŀǘ оΥолǇƳΦ 
 

Payment to be made upon collection at Secondary Food Tech Room counter. 

Thank You! 

 

 
A note for your Diaries. Vacation Care will run on Thursday 17th and Friday 18th and closes from the 19th of 

December to January 17th. Vacation care reopens on January 18th 2021.  

 

 
We wish to advise all families that a new shipment of Emmaus School bags has arrived and we now have 
bags available to purchase in the Front Office. Please note as per previous correspondence, Emmaus school 
bags are a compulsory uniform item for all students in Years K-10. Eftpos & Credit card payments accepted.  

 

 
16 Litre  
Balance Bag  
Suggested size for 
Years K ς 2 
$40 each 

 
34 Litre School Bag 
Suggested size for 
Years 3 ς 10  
$65 each   
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Emmaus Christian School is excited to offer the Commonwealth Bank 
School Banking program to all students. 
 

School Banking day is Wednesday each week. Students can bring their deposit with completed deposit slip to 

the deposit box in the School Office before 9am on Wednesdays. These will then be distributed back to 

students by Thursday of each week. 

  
If you would like to know more about School Banking, please ask for a 2020 School Banking program 
information pack from the school office or visit www.commbank.com.au/schoolbanking  

http://www.commbank.com.au/schoolbanking
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DEADLINES FOR SUBMITTING APPLICATIONS 

¶ The Bursary payment is $750 per year for eligible 
students in years 7 ï 10. 
 

¶ Applications lodged by 30 November 2020 will be 
paid in February or March 2021. 
 

¶ Applications received after this date will be 
processed and applicants paid as soon as possible 
after receipt. 
 

¶ Late and/or incomplete applications may result in 
delayed or reduced payments. 
 

¶ Applications received from 1 July 2021 to 29 
October 2021 will be eligible for a half-year payment 
of $375 only. 
 

¶ No payments will be made for applications received 
after 29 October 2021. 

Applications can be found online via the links below or 

upon request from the Emmaus Front Office. 

https://www.education.act.gov.au/support-for-our-

students/financial-and-resource-assistance-for-families 

https://www.education.act.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0008/1440908/ACT-SECONDARY-BURSARY-

SCHEME-2021-Application-form.pdf 

 

 

¶ Please DRIVE SLOWLY, and ONE WAY ONLY.  

¶ NO PARKING on Davenport St Nature Strip.  

¶ Parking on the nature strip by the Pedestrian Crossing blocks the view of drivers 

and endangers students.   

¶ Please do not leave your car in the Pickup/Drop Off Zone and continue to 

move forward in the line to enable further traffic to join the queue. 

¶ Please DO NOT PARK in the Bus Zone or neighborsô driveways 

¶  Please stop and give way to pedestrians at the crossings. 
 

Remember that driving very slowly in this car park is a key to the 

ongoing safety of our pedestrians. Please do not leave your vehicle 

when you use the Drop off /Pick up Zone. Finally, please keep the 

speed at a maximum 10km/h in the car park. Thank you for our 

cooperation. 

 

https://www.education.act.gov.au/support-for-our-students/financial-and-resource-assistance-for-families
https://www.education.act.gov.au/support-for-our-students/financial-and-resource-assistance-for-families
https://www.education.act.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0008/1440908/ACT-SECONDARY-BURSARY-SCHEME-2021-Application-form.pdf
https://www.education.act.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0008/1440908/ACT-SECONDARY-BURSARY-SCHEME-2021-Application-form.pdf
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SkoolBag is one of Australia's most trusted school apps and is used by 
many schools to provide parents with a simple and central 
communication platform. The app works on Apple, Android and 
Windows devices (please see installation instructions). 
 
If you are a new family to Emmaus please download the SkoolBag App.  
 
All school and class reminders, notices and permission forms to parents will be sent out via SkoolBag. 
Permission notices can be signed and returned electronically, you can even lodge student absence 
notifications and much more via SkoolBag. 

 

 

Sign up to the one applicable to you. 
 

1. Within the school's content click on the "Groups" tab.  
 

2. Click on > Add/Remove Groups 

3. Click on the                   icon on the screen to add the relevant content groups.  

Edouard Manet inspired Still Life Drawings by Year 2  

1.                   2.                3. 
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